

Ringmer Parish Council Newsletter - July 2025

PCSO Report

Each month the Parish Council receive a report from our PCSO listing the incidents reported to the police that have taken place within the parish. It is disappointing to report that the list is getting longer. Most of the incidents reported involve unknown youths. We would encourage residents who witness anti-social incidents to report them to the police on 101.

Fingerpost Field

Following the construction of the skatepark and the children's playground, Cllrs Crompton and Spencer reviewed the existing facilities and have suggested some areas for improvement. The Parish Council will arrange a consultation to gather local opinion for improving Fingerpost Field facilities. If you would like to receive a copy of the consultation, please contact the Clerk by emailing:

clerk@ringmerparishcouncil.gov.uk or tel: 01273 813 242

Jubilee Gardens

Work on two of the three flower beds has finished apart from regular, routine maintenance such as dead-heading and weeding. Work to rejuvenate the final bed will start in the autumn. If any resident would like to help with the routine maintenance of the Jubilee Gardens please contact the Clerk on 01273 813 242.

Parking on the Village Green

Parking on the Village Green is only permitted on the section between the cricket pitch boundary line and the children's playground from May to September inclusive. Access from North Road only. Thank you.

Parish Council

Interested in becoming part of the Parish Council? We have three vacancies for any residents who would like to join us. Younger residents of the village are particularly underrepresented on the council. Please contact the Clerk for more information on 01273 813 242.

Picnic on the Green

Following last year's popular event, the Parish Council is organising another on Monday 25th August between 1pm and 5pm. Keep the date free.